
 
 

 

 

Parent Newsletter 
Friday 1st March 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I hope you and your families are well. Despite the weather this week we’ve managed to stay positive and purposeful. 
Again, lots of activities taking place in school which have enriched the curriculum being delivered in lessons.  Year 11 
have now completed their last set of mock exams, they have conducted themselves maturely throughout, we couldn’t 
be prouder of them. Staff are busy marking the papers, it’s been brilliant to hear them talk with excitement about the 
progress their pupils have made. 
 
Today we have Peter Symonds in carrying out their interview process with all our pupils who’ve applied, despite a few 
nerves from some, the interviews have gone well and the team from Peter Symonds have commented on how 
articulate, well-mannered and ambitious our pupils are. We're so proud of them. 
 
We were visited by the National Oceanography team this week; they led an inspiring assembly which promoted lots of 
discussions about careers in this field.  Year 9 have now completed their options carousel information sessions with 
Year 11, we hope they’ve all had an insight into the subjects available to them as they approach their GCSE options. A 
polite reminder that we’re holding our options information evening on Thursday 7th March 2024 6.00 - 7:30pm. 
 
Following on from the positive feedback I shared with you last week about our recent reviews, I’m pleased to be able to 
share some more positive feedback following our Safeguarding Review on Monday. Initial feedback included: 
 
“safeguarding permeated through every meeting they had and observation made” 
 
“A shared vision for safeguarding is understood and enacted through a range of practices, including regular training, briefings, and 
bulletins” 
 
“Students say that Test Valley is a welcoming school and that students who have a different race, religion or sexuality would be 
welcomed as any other student” 
 
“Students report that a lot of work has been done to address the use of prejudicial language. Students in all groups say that  this has 
reduced a great deal in recent months and that staff are quick to challenge and act upon such language. Students recognise that 
this has been a focus of the school and have had assemblies about this” 
 
“Students reported a real shift in behaviour around the school” 
 
“Students reported less rudeness in school and that students were generally more respectful. They attributed this to the line up each 
day where messages are given, birthdays are celebrated and each day the message of respect is shared by the Head of School” 
 
“Students in all groups said that they feel safe in school. They said that this was because there was an increased staff presence 
around the school” 
 
“Students said that expectations are clear and measures have been taken to make the school safer, particularly at unstructured 
times. For example: school locked at breaktimes, changes in access to canteen, toilets being allocated to year groups and reduced 
numbers of students permitted to enter at any one time”. 
 

Next Friday we will be celebrating ‘World Book Day’ (a day late due to clashes with other activities), staff will be 
dressing up and pupils may do so if they wish, otherwise it’s normal uniform. There will be a range of reading-related 
activities for pupils to get involved with on the day.   I hope the Year 7s & 8’s enjoy their disco tonight! Many thanks to 
Mr Langdown and our wonderful PTA for organising it. 
 
Warm wishes 
Nicky Goodridge 



More about all the activities occurring in and out of lessons at Test Valley School can be found on our Facebook 
page: Test Valley School, Twitter Feed: @testvalleysch and Instagram Account: testvalleyofficial. Reshares and 
likes are always appreciated! 
 

Vacancies 
 

Please see our website for current vacancies: Test Valley School - Vacancies 

 

Site Assistant Vacancy 

Would you like to join the Test Valley Team supporting the school to provide a safe and secure 

environment for students to flourish? We currently have a vacancy for a Site Assistant, the role 

would suit someone who enjoys working as part of a team and would like to train towards being a 

Site Manager. Please click the above link for more information. 

 

Venue Hire  

Do you require a room for a meeting or sports event? School facilities are available to hire outside of the 

school day. Please email leisure@testvalley.hants.sch.uk for all enquiries.  

Forthcoming Dates 

w/c 4 March  
 

Week 1 Timetable 

 Year 9 – Curriculum Evening 6.00 to 7.30pm – Thursday 7 March 

World Book Day – Friday 8 March 

 

HPV VACCINATIONS 

A reminder to parents/carers that the School Age Immunisation Team will be in school on Thursday 7th 

March to administer the HPV vaccinations. This is for Year 8 pupils and those who have missed out 

previously. Pupils should wear short sleeved shirts, if they don’t have these then they should bring their PE 

T-shirts. 

Inspiring Future Teachers 
 

Test Valley School - Are you 

interested in becoming a 

teacher? 

 

 

Andrew Page 

Deputy Headteacher 

pagea@testvalley.hants.sch.uk 

 

Anna Collins 

Deputy Headteacher 

collinsa@testvalley.hants.sch.uk 

 

 

 

Jo McKeown 

Executive Headteacher 

j.mckeown@hispmat.org 

 

Cara Rees 

School Business Manager 

reesc@testvalley.hants.sch.uk 
 

Nicky Goodridge 

Head of School 

goodridgen@testvalley.hants.sch.uk 

 

Emma Andrews 

SENDCO & Assistant Headteacher 

andrewse@testvalley.hants.sch.uk 
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Year 9 - KS4 Options and Curriculum Evening  
 

Thursday 7th March 6 - 7.30 pm. 
 

This event will be an opportunity for all Year 9 parents and students to see the options available to 
them for KS4 and chat to staff and student ambassadors from KS4.  
 
In addition, our independent careers advisor and representatives from Andover, Sparsholt and 
Peter Symonds College will be in attendance. 
 

Congratulations  
 

More success from Elle on Saturday winning silver in the 2024 England open championships in 

London. She fought really really well. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Music 
 

FREE Pop-Up Ensemble event being held at The Lights in Andover for children who are currently 

learning to play a musical instrument (this does not need to be from an HMS teacher) giving them 

the opportunity to play in a “from scratch” orchestra. This is being aimed at Beginner to Grade 4 

level. 

 



 



 

 
 
 
 



Stockbridge Music 
 
Stockbridge Music brings high class music to Stockbridge at affordable rates, with 5 concerts a year and 
now some outreach events so that we can engage further with the community and music lovers in general. 
 
Organ Master Class – St Peter’s, Stockbridge,  
11.00 am until 12.30pm on Saturday 2nd March 2024 
 
David Hill has agreed to give this Master Class which is bound to be fascinating for all keyboard players, or 
those who are merely interested and are keen listeners to high class organ music. Hear about the life of a 
professional organ player, learn more about the three manual Viscount organ and enjoy a short recital. 
 
Concert - at St Peter’s Stockbridge 
7.30 pm on Friday 1st March 
 
Crispian Steele-Perkins and David Hill Trumpeter Crispian Steele-Perkins is world-renowned for the 
brilliance and versatility of his playing. In this wide-ranging recital he is accompanied on the organ by David 
Hill. The programme will include: 
 
Jeremiah Clarke - Suite in D 
Handel - Trumpet Overture (Suite in C) 
Mozart - Allelujah from Exultate Jubilate Goodall – Shackleton’s Cross Stanley – Trumpet Voluntary. 
 
The event has been sponsored by Tim Lowden, enabling Stockbridge Music to hire the superb 3 manual 
Viscount organ. 
 
Tickets  
FREE for students 
Adults £5 or £3.50 if bought with tickets for the Concert on Friday 1st March.  
 
Student tickets secretary@stockbridgemusic.uk  
Adult tickets go to www.stockbridgemusic.uk  
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College Information 
 

There is information on our website regarding forthcoming College open events, including dates and how 

to book a place. 

 

Salisbury 6th Form College:   Test Valley School - Salisbury 6th Form College 

 

Peter Symonds College:  Test Valley School - Peter Symonds College 
 
Andover College: Test Valley School - Andover College 
 

 

  

https://www.testvalley.hants.sch.uk/page/?title=Salisbury+6th+Form+College&pid=116&action=saved
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https://www.testvalley.hants.sch.uk/page/?title=Andover+College&pid=109


 

Careers 

 
Careers decision-making how can parents help?  

As parents, you will have the opportunity to support your child’s decision making at several points 

in their education, and these decisions will impact their future career choices. So how can you help 

them make decisions that are right for them?  

Talk regularly about careers, aspirations, and interests.  
▪ Share your experiences.  

▪ Encourage your child to be curious. 

 

Talking Futures has a range of resources to help you do further research and develop your careers 
conversations.  

• www.talkingfutures.org.uk/parents/  
• www.icould.com  

 
 

https://www.talkingfutures.org.uk/parents/
http://www.icould.com/


 

 
 

  



Health & Wellbeing 

New Maudsley Training Course Dates (charliewaller.org) 

Supporting a child with an eating problem (charliewaller.org) 

 

 

  

https://www.charliewaller.org/what-we-offer/eating-disorder-workshops-for-parents-and-carers?_cldee=UKowSZYCUY7QWZHj3dJn7bmnEgl7rGAW-d7vMupdFkU6e9PD62kSYu1jhfvO3prZoOXNXK7_gRa1YL627gTnPg&recipientid=contact-4690506be751ec118f8e000d3ad4bc9d-5b0b72a6a73949179408099c95523ad7&esid=9b3a2f34-60d1-ee11-9079-6045bd1276cb
https://www.charliewaller.org/mental-health-resources/mental-health-difficulties/supporting-a-child-with-an-eating-problem


Recipe of the Week 
PROM 2024 

 

  



Pupil Anonymous Reporting Function 
 

 

 

 

 


